Urban Tree Commission Minutes
April 23. 2021
 In attendance:	Marc Welch
		Michele Cruz
     		Julia Malakie
     		Amy Sangiolo
     		Beth Wilkinson
		Julie Winsett

     	Guest: Howard Birnbaum

Forestry Report

Marc reported that the crews have been split between stump grinding and tree planting, which will end in a week. They will have planted between 260 and 280 trees this spring, with almost 170 of them from Green Newton’s 4C project. There will be a celebration for the Covid memorial trees at Mason-Rice on April 24. The cost of watering a tree is $50-$60 per year, and the Green Newton program will contribute $80-$100 per tree for two years of watering.

Then, the crews will mulch all the trees planted over the past two years and will place tree gators on those trees

Marc explained that three tree removals would be posted at three locations: two requested for driveway expansion and one for remodeling already completed.

The mayor will present the City budget in May, and the Parks, Rec & Culture department will present to the Programs and Services committee on June 1. This year, the department will focus on field restoration and tree planting.

The planting plan will focus on areas that show up as heat islands or areas of low tree canopy on the city’s GIS map. The heat island area on the map occur on the Newton South property and in the industrial office building at the corner of Chapel and Bridge streets. There has been some tree planting there already, but the trees are too young/small to show up on the GIS map.

Marc explained that Newton joins Boston, Plymouth, Springfield, and Worcester in having the largest number of road miles. The more road miles a city has, the more tree-planting spots it has. Newton had between 36,000 and 38,000 trees when Marc started his position, and it now has between 20,500 and 21,000 trees. The department is aiming for a new total of 32,000 trees.

Marc reported that pruning requests have gone up 99% in recent years. Last year, there were 800 requests for pruning. Six years ago, there were 300-350 per year.

New Business and Questions.

In response to a question about young trees having limbs too low over the sidewalk, Marc explained that the ADA requires that limbs be at least 70” above the sidewalk. That is not manageable in the first six years of a tree’s life, when all limbs are low.

In response to a question about Norway maples, Marc said that even with all the tree loss, the city still is well above the recommended limit of 10-20% per species. Norway maples last were planted in the mid 1980s, when they were the most popular street trees.
